My government agrees that the early independence of both
Namibia and Rhodesia on the basis of majority rule and
racial harmony is essential to the peace of Africa. It
believes as well that South Africa must meet the legitimate
political, social and economic demands of the majority

of South Alricans, supported by the virtually unanimous
opinion of this Assembly, if such peace is to endure.

In the Middle Last the UN has no choice but to
continue the peacekeeping duties authorised by the Security
Council. We were encouraged at this time last year by the
interim agreement reached between Egypt and Israel on the
withdrawal of their forces from Sinai. We look forward to
further negotiations which could lead eventually to a peace
settlement on the basis of the principles agreed by the
Security Council in its Resolution 242, and which would take
into account the legitimate concerns and interests of the
Palestinian people. Whether negotiations are resumed
bilaterally with the help of third party mediation or whether
they take place multilaterally in the presence of all the
parties directly affected is less important than a joint
determination by the states concerned to accept the necessity
of establishing and maintaining peaceful relations between
them. Pending the achievement of this objective, Canada will
continue to contribute to UN peacekeeping operations and will
oppose actions or initiatives which imperil the security
and independence of states in the area, or make it more
difficult for the UN to help in achieving a settlement.

In Cyprus the United Nations Force still faces a
difficult situation. The parties to the dispute are no
closer to agreement now than before. The situation on the
pround remainsg tense and danpgerous, Tt 1s generally agreed
that the UN Force plays a vital role but the costs of the
Force are running $40 million over the contributions collected.
We believe strongly that all member states, in particular
the permanent members, should make appropriate contribu-
tions to duly authorised UN peacekeeping operations. The
fact that only a dozen or so governments have made pay-
ments to the UN Special Account for the first six
months of this yecar is not a record of which we can be
proud. I can only conclude Mr. President that unless the
dispute moves toward settlement soon my government will have
to review its position as a troop contributor in Cyprus.

We are concerned as well about continuing acts
of terrorism throughout the world and about innocent people
who have been threatened or killed.




